
Kia ora e te whānau,


It has been fantastic to see the sunshine this week and fully use our fields again 
after a long wet winter. The school continues to be buzzing with lots of activities. 
Well done to our Yr 5 & 6 students who were involved at last week's Inner City 
Soccer Tournament. Thank you to Francis and Arran and our parent volunteers 
who have given up their time to coach, manage and support our teams.


Last Friday, our teachers were all working hard learning about collaborative 
pedagogies and preparing assessment data during our Teacher Only day. It was 
very successful for all the staff involved and a most needed day to continue to 
improve the skills of our teachers for the betterment of our children. We have one 
last teacher only day planned for the year which will take place next term on 
Tuesday the 25th of October.


This week, we were very fortunate to have the opportunity to have Alicia Hoskin 
come in to speak to our children. She represented New Zealand at the Japan 
Olympics in K 2 and K 4 events. Alicia was amazing. She spoke about her journey 
as a professional athlete, and how the kids all have super powers that they can 
use every day to achieve greatness. She was very inspirational for all of our 
children.


A big thank you today also to the Kakariki students and teachers for an 
outstanding assembly. I have been so impressed with our students, as this was 
only the second whole school assembly we have been able to host this year. Next 
week Puriri will be hosting an assembly on the last day of term. 


As we are fast approaching the end of the term I have noticed that the lost 
property in the hall is mounting, so parents when you get a chance, could you 
please have a look through. The lost property will be removed at the end of the 
term and be donated to a clothing charity
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UPCOMING 
EVENTS AND 
REMINDERS          
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PHOTO'S    

Friday 21st of 
October 


MEDICATION        
All medication 

for children 
should go to the 
school office and 

not be in 
children's school 

bags please


SCHOOL 
READERS            

If you have any 
readers that your 
child has brought 
home and is yet 
to return back to 
school can you 
please do so 
next week.  
Thank you




Finally, as you know we as a school are heavily reliant on school donations. These donations go towards 
teacher aides and ensuring we have small class sizes as we have committed to this due to the impacts of 
COVID and all the disruptions over the last three years. We are a little down on our donations compared to 
last year, so if you have forgotten this is just a friendly reminder. 


Finally have a fantastic long weekend and enjoy the extra sleep in on Monday!


 Ngā mihi nui, Sanjay Rama 


A big thank you to all the wonderful people who have donated toys, games and puzzles for our New 
Entrant class. Our 5 year olds are going to just love the resources you have sent in. What a fabulous and 

generous community we have! We can't wait to open the class next term and give these kids a wonderful 
start to their learning at PPS, made all the richer with the fun and exciting donations from you.


Ngā Mihi


Kate Hamilton & Linda Gartshore


 


YEAR 6 MOTUTAPU CAMP- Parent Helpers


Thank you to everyone who has already completed their parent helper applications and police vet forms. If 
you have not already done so, please get these in by next Tuesday, the 27th of September. 


We are looking forward to a fun time away in Term 4!
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